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TOWN OF KILLINGLY

Killingly Town Hall

172 Main Street, Danielson, CT  06239
PERMANENT BUILDING COMMISSION (PBC) 
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, June 17, 2020

7:00 p.m.
This meeting was held in the Town Hall for members & Town Staff and via Facebook live stream for public access.
1. Call of the Meeting and Roll Call:  Chairman Tom Weaver called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Members Present:
Chairman Thomas Weaver, Marcel Lussier, Stewart Rivers, Daniel Toth, Kyle Zadora.  All members were present.
Also Present:
Mary Bromm, Community Development Administrator, Kevin Kertulla, Town Council, Mike Vassar, Killingly Schools Facilities Maintenance Director and Al Carpenter, CPH Engineer, Inc..
2. Citizens Comments:
NONE
3. Approval of Minutes:

a. April 1, 2020:
MOTION #1  (06/17/20): made by Mr. Zadora SECONDED BY Mr. Lussier that the Permanent Building Commission approves the April 1, 2020 Meeting Minutes as presented
VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED

4. Unfinished Business:
a. KHS UTILITY STUDY - NATURAL GAS:  
PRESENTATION:  Representative from Al Carpenter, CPH Engineer Inc., 550 North Main Street, Attleboro, MA, were present to provide a detailed report of the KHS Utility Study (natural gas only) and to provide a screen presentation titled Killingly High School Utility Study Natural Gas System Report, 226 Putnam Pike, Dayville, CT., dated June 11, 2020.  

The school is currently being heated by using oil fired furnace and forced hot air.  At the time the school was built, the contractor was paid for installing dry natural gas mains and service lines from the connection of the schools access driveway to Route 12 up the driveway 4,061 feet to connect to the high school main building and the VOAG building in anticipation of the potential for conversion of natural gas at some time in the future.  In August 2019, the Town of Killingly retained CPH to study the potential for extending public natural gas to the Killingly High School.  This report contains all study efforts and measures conducted to date to evaluate the potential for extending the mains to the site, associated costs, and recommendations.
Eversource owns and maintains public gas systems in the area of the site.  The closest practical locations of their existing facilities for potential extension to the site are at the intersection of Route 12 and Route 101, and Route 101 and Soap Street.  Each of these locations were evaluated for potential connection points.  When considering the most advantageous and feasible route, the existence of the Killingly Central School on Soap Street became a benefit to the analysis to the Soap Street Route.  

CPH ENGINEERS RECOMMENDATION:  The Town of Killingly initial expenditure of approximately $100,000 needed to consummate the deal with Eversource could be recovered within 2 to 3 years, and the 22 years following should result in significantly yearly energy savings for the Town of Killingly and Board of Education at the three schools studied.  Based on the financial and potential supply stability benefits to the Town and BOE we would recommend approval of the project and agreement with Eversource to build their main extension and supply natural gas services to the KHS Main, KHS VOAG, and KCS Building.
PBC members discussed financial impacts, contractual dealings with Eversource, implications of a twenty-five year-long contract, future impact of oil and natural gas prices, possible reduction in current system maintenance costs, and overall benefits of a return on investments, estimated cost savings, and cleaner energy usage.   
MOTION #2 (06/17/20): made by Mr. Zadora SECONDED BY Mr. Lussier that the Permanent Building Commission recommend to Town Council and the Board of Education for consideration and approval -   

to enter into a contract for the project and agreement with Eversource to build their main extension and supply natural gas services to the KHS Main, KHS VOAG, and KCS Buildings
VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED

5. New Business:  
a. KMS ADDITION PROJECT
Mary Bromm noted Town Council has approved $16.5M for development of a concept plan and a budget for the project to remove portable classrooms and construct an addition to KMS.  PBC previously hired Petrucelli Architectural Services to develop the concept.  
At this time, it is necessary to ask for requests for qualifications associated to architectural and engineering services for development of plans and specifications and construction management of the building.  The PBC will choose up to four firms to receive cost proposals for the same.  

MOTION #3  (06/17/20): made by Mr. Rivers SECONDED BY Mr. Toth that the Permanent Building Commission authorize and direct Mary Bromm to advertise for Request for Qualifications.  

VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED
6. Other:  NONE

7. Correspondence:  NONE
8. Council Member Report:  Mr. Kertulla reported on recent Town activities including, but not limited to, the passing of the Town FY 20-21 Budget with a mil rate reduction, KMS Project has been approved, Ordinance changes, and proposed tax relief for first responders.
9. Adjournment:
MOTION #4  (06/17/20): made by Mr. Toth SECONDED BY Mr. Rivers that the Permanent Building Commission adjourns the meeting at 8:11 p.m.
VOICE VOTE:  UNANIMOUS;
MOTION CARRIED

Respectfully submitted, 
Sherry Pollard, 
Recording Secretary[image: image1.png]



